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Jim Stabback 

Chief Executive Officer 
Auckland Council 

Email:   

 

 

 

  

Dear Jim Stabback 
 

  

COVID-19 Recovery (Fast-Track Consenting) Act 2020 – George St Mixed Use 

Development – Comments sought   

 

  

In the week commencing 5 April 2021, Newmarket Holdings Development Limited Partnership 

applied to the Minister for the Environment (the Minister) to refer the George St Mixed Use 

Development project (the Project) to an expert consenting panel (a panel) for consideration 

under the COVID-19 Recovery (Fast-track Consenting) Act 2020 (FTCA).   

 

The Project, located at 33-37 George Street, 13-15 Morgan Street, and 10 Clayton Street, 

Newmarket, Auckland, is described below. A copy of the application is attached.  

 

The Project is to construct and use land for a 65 metre (maximum) mixed use development 

comprising four buildings, and associated subdivision, including: 

• approximately 324 residential units 

• a supermarket 

• other retail and other commercial tenancy space 

• a publicly accessible plaza and pedestrian access through the site. 

 

The Project will involve activities such as: 

• demolition of existing buildings and infrastructure 

• earthworks (including bulk earthworks and on contaminated land) 

• water takes and diversions  

• discharge of groundwater, stormwater and contaminants 

• construction of three waters services 

• construction of buildings and underground carparking facilities 

• construction of vehicle access and loading areas 

• construction of a publicly accessible plaza and pedestrian access through the site 

• landscaping including plantings  

• signage 

• subdivision 
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Please provide your comments via return email within 10 working days to ensure that the 

Minister will take your comments into consideration when deciding on the referral 

application. Please note that the Minister is not required to consider comments provided 

after this time, although he can still choose to do so.  

Yours sincerely 

Rebecca Perrett 
Acting Manager, Fast-Track Consenting Team 

Enclosures: 

A. Application to refer the George St Mixed Use Development project to an expert

consenting panel, including supporting information

B. Response template for written comments

cc: Ian Smallburn, General Manager Resource Consents

Auckland Council, s 9(2)(a)
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